Mr L Pascoe,
Cornwall Councillor
19A Hayle Road
Fraddam
Hayle
TR27 6EH








July 2018

Dear Mr Pascoe,

I am writing to you in support of a car park for Gwinear School.  

The issue of parking and congestion at the school has been ongoing for many years and with the school’s pupil numbers increasing it is now even more of an issue than ever before.

The lane leading to Gwinear School is very narrow and with cars parked along the hedges on both approaches to the school it is very difficult for cars to pass and parents and carers to ensure the safety of the children when arriving and leaving the school.   When larger vehicles, such as tractors and lorries, attempt to use the lane at the beginning and end of the day it frequently results in a jam and, on occasions has become impassable.

The safety of the children is of paramount importance and it is surely only a matter of time before there is a serious accident.

Please support my request for assistance with this matter.
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